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30 October 2018 

 

 
SF2018/318455; WST18/00145  
 
 
 
General Manager 
Forbes Shire Council 
PO Box 333 
FORBES NSW 2871 
 
Attention: Mathew Teale 
 
 
Dear Mr Teale 
 
DA2018/41: Waste Management Facility; Lots 7008 & 7009 DP 1020396; Daroobalgie Road, Daroobalgie 
 
Thank you for letter referring DA2018/41 - Statement of Environmental Effects (SoEE) for the Waste Depot 
Expansion dated 05 October 2018 to Roads and Maritime Services for comment. I note DA2018/41 has been 
referred to Roads and Maritime in accordance with clause 104 of the State Environmental Planning Policy 
(Infrastructure) 2007. 
 
The documentation submitted in support of DA2018/41 has been reviewed and Roads and Maritime notes the 
proposal includes: 
 

 Lateral expansion (development footprint) extension into part of Lot 1472 DP 750158 and Lot 1 DP 120710. 
 

 No changes to the nature, scale or hours of operation of authorised activities undertaken at the facility. 
 

 Closing the existing landfill and opening a new landfill on the same lot of land. 
 

 No change to existing traffic volumes or movements. 
 

 A new site entrance (located at the existing location) designed to meet intersection requirements specified 
under Austroads Guide to Road Design. 

 

 Construction of a waste receiver station, including a weighbridge and designated separation areas for 
waste. 

 

 Site office and associated amenities and car parking. 
 

 Un-tarping area. 
 

 A community recycling area. 
 

 

 

 



 

 A resource recovery centre/shop. 
 

 Sealed road network (one way traffic flow). 
 
Pursuant to Clause 104 of the State Environmental Planning Policy (Infrastructure) 2007, Roads and Maritime 
does not object to the proposed development and makes no comment. 
 

Please forward a copy of the determination of DA2018/41 to Roads and Maritime at the same time it is sent to 
the applicant. Should you require further information, please contact the undersigned on 02 6861 1453. 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
Andrew McIntyre 
Manager Land Use Assessment 
Western Region 


